 Airport Management Advisory Committee          

Minutes of Meeting –July 16, 2015 at Town Hall
Arthur Malman, Chairman of Town of East Hampton’s Airport Management Advisory Committee (“AMAC”), called the meeting to order at 9 AM.   

The following members of the AMAC were present: voting members- Bonnie Krupinski , Peter Wadsworth, Charles Ehren, David Gruber, Pat Trunzo III, Gene Oshrin, Munir Saltoun, Cindy Herbst and Arthur Malman and non-voting ex officio members- Kathee Burke-Gonzalez, Councilwoman and Board liaison for the AMAC, Len Bernard, the Town’s Chief Budget Officer and Jemille Charlton, Airport Director. 
Attending for a portion of the meeting was Supervisor Larry Cantwell.  Among members of the public attending was Marc Pane of Sabin Metals, Jeff Smith of the Eastern Regional Helicopter Council and Margaret Turner, Executive Director of the East Hampton Business Alliance. 

Arthur Malman invited all members of the public to join the discussion. 

The attached agenda had been previously distributed.

The minutes of the last meeting were approved as drafted.

Jemille Charlton updated the meeting on various projects underway.  

The additional cameras and sensors have been installed. The VNOMS system is showing flight paths and capturing the data for later analysis, but not interfacing with the reporting and complaint modules as had been promised by this time.  It was noted that members of the BFAC airport finance committee had anticipated problems and delays such as these in integrating systems of different vendors.  It was suggested that Jemille Charlton, along with, if possible, members of the Town’s IT department who could more fully understand the technical problems , hold a meeting with all participating vendors so that a strategy for completion and alternatives could be agreed upon.
Jemille Charlton confirmed that the additional cameras now meant that all landing aircraft were being recorded whatever portion of the field they were landing on.  Arthur Malman asked him what percentage of landing fees were deemed uncollectible by Vector, whether there were aircraft which repeatedly did not pay.  

Although the percentage of uncollectables was small, the dollars involved would be substantial and it was suggested that detailed billing and collection information be obtained from Vector for non- payers so that perhaps a more diligent collection agency (at a higher contingent fee) be hired to track down delinquents—it was pointed out that major credit companies sold their uncollectible accounts to third parties who, with more diligent efforts were able to collect some of the uncollectables.  Also if it is found that some aircraft repeatedly did not pay, HTO should consider a method to impound the aircraft when they returned, impose substantial surcharges for late payment (like EH Village does for parking and other tickets not paid within 15 days) and /or bar them from further landings. 
It was determined that Jemille Charlton along with Munir Saltoun would contact Vector together, get detailed information on the collection process and report back on the details of the uncollectables problem.
Jemille Charlton reported that he had a fence company review the missing portions of the existing deer fence and they found that the existing pattern for the six feet of mesh was not standard and would require special fabrication.  It was agreed that there was no reason to do this and that the repairs should go forward as quickly as possible with whatever  pattern was presently being used.  Jemille Charlton also noted that this is a busy season for fence companies and they are not too responsive and may not be able to actually do the work until after the summer.

On the  AWOS Jemille Charlton reported that Baker was working with the Town on the bid package.

On emergency generators Arthur Malman then asked if there had been further definition on what were the minimums needed as the estimate from GT Power had included, for example, air conditioning the entire terminal which was probably not necessary beyond the computer room   to merely enable to have the airport function minimally during an emergency.  Supervisor Cantwell confirmed that the intention was to ascertain the minimum that the airport needed in an emergency.

Jemille Charlton indicated that the facilities that would need emergency generation would include runway lighting, the fire station, the fuel farm, the tower and a portion of the terminal.   He also indicated that GT Power stated that its estimates were for a direct negotiated contract, and if the purchase were through a competitive bidding procedure, its estimate would be substantially higher.  A question arose about the need for power for the control tower  since David Gruber suggested that in an emergency most aircraft would be helicopters.  Jemille Charlton pointed out that this was not the case and, in an emergency he had seen the military land large freighters on runways the size of HTO’s that would ordinarily only land at much larger facilities.  Jemille Charlton and Pat Trunzo were asked to review the GT proposal and come back with a list of minimums.
The meeting then discussed a deer fence and a fence for passenger security near the terminal and confirmed that these were meant as fences with different purposes.   Cindy Herbst indicated that she had started experimenting with possible layouts for safety fencing at the terminal by using cones, string and signs that could be moved around.   Jemille Charlton would meet with Cindy Hebst and Bonnie Krupinski after our meeting to discuss layout for fencing around both terminals and report back to the committee.

On fuel, Supervisor Cantwell said that the Town was moving forward with an RFP for fuel purchases.  Arthur Malman asked if the town would still have to proceed with an RFP for fuel if the two FBO’s decided to buy fuel directly from suppliers and Len Bernard indicated that he would check with the legal department.  The Supervisor indicated that while he was open to an alternative for purchases by the FBO’s, he was moving forward with the fuel RFP.   The FBO’s were asked to proceed as quickly as possible to decide if they could promptly start buying fuel directly and store it in the common Town owned fuel farm.  Peter Wadsworth questioned whether that system could start immediately since the present farm did not have automated gas boys to measure fuel draw outs.   Arthur Malman noted that, while the present manual system was not ideal and would be replaced when the farm was rebuilt, all of the necessary dated for allocation of fuel draw outs between the two FBO’s  was already being monitored so that the Town could bill each FBO for its fuel purchases.
The meeting reviewed sketches from Baker of sectors of trees that would need to be removed or cut.  It was pointed out that further review should await Baker’s and Jemille Charlton’s meeting with the FAA following the Town’s letter seeking to clarify precisely what areas would be need to be cut for approaches to be approved under the FAA’s new guidelines and then a determination of what cutting would be needed for safety reasons.
It was also pointed out that tree cutting could be affected by which runway became the secondary runway.  Gene Oshrin stressed that 4/22 is shown as the secondary runway in the ALP and distributed a chart (copy attached) showing that area airports had a 4/22 or similar configuration. He asked for the status of finalizing 4/22 as the secondary runway.  Kathee Burke-Gonzalez indicated that this was the plan subject to reviewing comparative cost estimates and wind studies.
Arthur Malman suggested that, so that progress on capital projects can be more effectively monitored the Town ask Baker for a PERT chart for each major project with milestones and responsibilities and monthly billing.  He reported that, in an email yesterday, Baker had indicated that it would soon deliver a proposal for pavement testing and further suggestions on alternatives for the fuel farm rebuilding.
A discussion ensued on the draft first interim report and it was determined to delete the alternative of the Town becoming a fuel retailer and, since there was no indication of a problem and the fuel farm will be rebuilt shortly, the section on interim special testing this fall.  Peter Wadsworth indicated that he had been ill and asked for a little more time to reconfigure the draft, primarily to show more clearly priorities

The meeting adjourned at 11:30 

Respectfully submitted

               Arthur Malman
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